WHEATLAND MUSIC ORGANIZATION

VIRTUAL BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

December 8, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

	__X___ Tom Ball
__X___ Scott Cavner
__X___ Kim Croy

__X___ Greg Hoff

__X___ Carrie Harris

__X___ Marilyn Hummel
__X___ Mary Ane Krum


	__X___ Roger Little

__X___ Jo McLachlan

__X__   Marco Menezes

__X___ Barb Oakley
__X___ Maria Reiser
__X___ Don Short

__X___ Kent Blackmer

__X___ Caroline Passierello




EMPLOYEES PRESENT:

	__X___Lola Tyler
	____Brooklyn Young
	


The meeting was called to order at 6:32 PM.
Proposal Tom, second Mary Ane, to approve the Consent Agenda, Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT – None.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

1. Lola has been working with Hiawatha and Blissfest staff re: an online virtual concert; possible quarterly; possible Pay per View. Details being worked out. No cost estimates as yet. A recent John McCutcheon live stream concert drew 450 people, and netted $10,000. Consensus to pursue, then bring details to the Board.

2. Discussion of Covid Committee responsibilities. The first meetings will focus on brainstorming, and will include Mecosta County Emergency Management personnel. Final date for contracts for a fall festival will need to be May. Decision whether to hold a festival needs to be made by the April Board meeting.

3. Giving Tuesday Facebook post generated $2000+. As Board members, we need to be more in tune with repeating such posts – getting the word out as much as possible, promoting gift certificates, store sales, donations, etc.

4. Lola expressed thanks to Greg and Tom for their many years of service, and welcomes Kent and Caroline to the Board.  Lola sez that we still expect great things from Tom and Greg in their new roles.
OLD BUSINESS

1. Archiving: proposal Kim, second Jo, to accept the Heritage Center drawings into the formal meeting record. Following discussion, the proposal was withdrawn, Consensus was that the drawing have already been formally accepted as a starting point since they have been sent to Facilities and Finance Committees for review and planning. We are awaiting their recommendations, which may result in tweaks or changes to the project/drawings.

NEW BUSINESS

1. 2021 Budget: proposal Tom, second Marilyn, to accept this fluid budget projection, with the probability that it will require amending due to changing circumstances within the next six months. Motion carried unanimously. The Finance Committee minutes reflect that it is a working document, a “placeholder budget”, as there are so many Covid related uncertainties.

2. Discussion of the potential need to purchase PPE equipment. Marilyn reports that she has many supplies in her basement – brought home every fall so that they don’t freeze over the winter. **
3. Discussion of the 2021 Folk Alliance Virtual Conference, Feb. 21 – 25, 2021. There are several registration options. The schedule is uncertain yet. If you want to “attend” contact Lola ASAP.
4. Emeritus Policy – tabled until January.

5. SE Michigan Community Foundation. Lola will be talking with them about a possible endowment.

6. Consensus to extend the “no face to face meetings” protocol, as a blanket policy which applies to everyone, until May, and to tentatively plan on a June meeting on site, masked and socially distanced if need be.

7. Gates will continue to have signage that the grounds are closed to the public. Our liability insurance has been changed to reflect the lack of on-site programming.

ADJOURN: Proposal Tom, second, Greg, to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 PM. Motion carried unanimously
Respectfully Submitted,

Marilyn Hummel

Board Secretary

** Supplies note: Lola and I had previously decided to send perishable supplies (cocoa, coffee, etc.) to the food pantry. Toilet paper and paper towels were taken to the office for use.  There is a tub full of vinyl/latex free gloves – 18 partial boxes of 100 each. There is at least a years’ supply of garbage and recycle bags. In Marilyn’s basement are 14 containers of disinfecting wipes, 10 bottles each of hand sanitizer and hand soap, 11 spray bottles of cleansers with bleach. There are still some paper supplies in each of the worker station tubs. I have the complete inventory from fall of 2019 on a spreadsheet if anyone is interested.

